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Dear Stewards, Supporters and Friends, 
It is that time of year again! The skies darken, rain falls and the 
last of the Head races, the Head of the Lake, has come and gone. 
The mighty rowers of Washington focus on academics, erging 
and the unglamorous world of heavy winter training.

It is also that time of year we assess the 
past seasons, count our blessings and 
give thanks for all that you, our rowing 
stewards, alumni and friends, continue 
to do for Washington Rowing.

We are especially grateful for your 
extraordinary generosity this year:	

	 Generous donors paid $317,600  
to many of our 42 endowments. 

	 Two new endowments were 
established: The Title lX Legacy  
and The Boys in the Boat.

	 Two new eights — The Brett  
“Big Red” Reisinger (140 donors!)  
and the Kit Green. 

	 Forty-five student-athletes 
experienced The Henley Royal Regatta.

	 There have been 731 gifts given 
to the program this year so far, 
including gifts from four donors 
giving for their 49th year and 
42 donors giving for the first 
time! Thank you!

	 We raised $88,000 from 138 gifts, the 
most money raised of all the sports on 
Husky Giving Day last spring.

	 Husky Rowing stewardship supports 
the program through race day volunteering, class day 
barbecues, gear sales, class day cruises, opening day Stewards’ 
Enclosure, Head of the Charles, Husky hospitality tent, 
alumnae team breakfast and the Boys in the Boat tours.

In short, we are so grateful for your unrivaled dedication to the 
program. We are blessed with world-class coaches, an invested 
athletic department, outstanding student-athletes, extraordinary 
facilities and our beautiful lake. With your support, Washington 
rowers continue to dominate on the water and make an 
important impact on our community.

Go Huskies!

Jane Powers	      Paul Ramsey
CO-CHAIRS, WASHINGTON ROWING STEWARDS

A pictorial review of 
recent team, alumni 
and donor news
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Phoebe Marks-Nicholes ‘18, Brooke Pierson ‘18, Teal Cohen ‘22, Jess Thoennes ‘18, 
Brooke Mooney ‘18, Danielle Hansen ‘17, Laurel Safranek ‘22, Julia Paulsen ‘18 and 
Jennifer Wren ‘19 accepting gold medals for the Women’s Alumni Eight at HOCR.

Washington men’s freshmen classes from 1999-2004 ‘the Fred Honebein era’ 
coined the Fred-A-Palooza reunited at Conibear Shellhouse.

Greg King ‘05, Will Crothers ‘09, Brett Newlin, ‘05, Rob Gibson ‘08, David Bridges ‘20, 
Kyle Larson ‘05, Sam Goertz ‘18 and Sam Pettet ‘18 take home gold in the Men’s 
Alumni Eight at HOCR. Not pictured: Alex Perkins ‘15.

Head Coach Michael Callahan, and coaches Sergio Espinoza  
and Marqus Brown hiking Mt. Rainier with team.

Ezra Carlson ‘16 is the Head of the Charles in the 
Championship Single and Championship Eight.

Washington Rowing alumni gathered during the homecoming football 
game for the annual Washington Rowing Alumni BBQ hosted by 
Washington Rowing Stewards Dave Herness ‘91 and Charlie Malley ‘01.

Coaches Sergio Espinoza and Marqus Brown with Kyle Williams and 
Kamal Carter from A Long Talk — an Antiracism Activation Experience.



4 SWEEP  The Washington Rowing Magazine 5WASHINGTONROWING.COM

From Grit to Great
UW WOMEN’S ROWER CLAIRE MARION IS A TESTAMENT TO STRENGTH AND BALANCE

F ifth-year senior Claire Marion believes there’s a 
100% chance of improvement with every workout 
if you just push yourself. 

“That’s something my freshman coach, Maggie Phillips ’17, 
said to us and it really stuck with me; it’s especially true 
when you’re just starting to row,” Claire recalls. 

Though she initially chose the 
University of Washington for its highly 
ranked Bioengineering program, Claire 
soon found herself trying out for, and 
earning a place on, the Washington 
Rowing team.  

“I like the team dynamics and 
getting to know other people 
with a united goal,” she says. 

“It offered more opportunities 
to push my limits and see what 
I’m capable of doing.”

sophomore year. Being able to have successful surgeries 
and come back and be able to reenter the rowing world 
was super awesome.”

After Claire’s successful rebound from injury she earned 
a seat in the 2021 Pac-12 Champion third varsity eight, 
helping Washington win its fourth consecutive Pac-12 

Team Championship. Claire has been 
named to the Pac-12 Spring Academic 
Honor Roll twice and was named 
a 2022 College Rowing Coaches 
Association (CRCA) Scholar-Athlete. 
Last spring, en route to graduating 
with departmental honors, Claire 
was featured on UW’s Department 
of Bioengineering website for her 
perseverance and discipline in 
managing her degree, volunteering  
at Swedish Hospital and rowing. 

“It’s a nice acknowledgment of all the 
time and effort that it took to succeed 
in both realms of academics and 
sports. I’m not doing it for the recog-
nition, but it’s a nice little reward!” the 
California native says.

Stronger than ever, Claire is grateful for 
the support she has gained from the 
team, her family and the donors. 

“I just want to personally thank the donors 
so much,” she says. “Their support certainly 
elevated my experience here and has given 
us state-of-the-art equipment and incredible 
resources.” 

Claire looks forward to applying her grit, 
determination and gratitude as she fulfills 
her medical school prerequisites and 
competes in her fifth and final season as  
a Woman of Washington. 

Balancing life on a champion rowing 
team with dreams of being a doctor 
has required discipline and perse-
verance, especially when Claire was 
faced with her own medical challenge.

“I ended up having exertional 
compartment syndrome in both of 
my forearms. That was impactful 
because I was injured for most of my 

Hungry Humble Husky
DONOR SUPPORT ENABLES JACK WALKEY TO QUIETLY REWRITE THE RECORD BOOKS

A s a child growing up in Victoria, 
British Columbia, Jack Walkey 
dreamed of moving to the U.S. to 

play sports. Thanks to the generous support 
of Washington Rowing donors, that dream 
led him to the University of Washington —
and a championship journey at the national 
and international level alongside Husky 
teammates. 

“I can’t express how much I 
appreciate the people who donate 
to Washington Rowing,” Jack says. 

“My scholarship donors are the only 
reason I’m here. They’re friends for 
life. So many of our donors show 
up for BBQs and races. It’s really a 
family. The support I feel 
is hard to put into words.” 

Jack’s humble nature keeps him 
from sharing too much about his 
accomplishments, which include 
winning the 2021 IRA National 
Championship in the varsity 
eight, winning the 2021 Head of 
the Charles in the Championship 
Eight event and setting a course 
record in the Visitors’ Challenge 
Cup at Henley Royal Regatta this 
past summer. Add to that a 2021 
World Championship crown for 
Canada in the U23 Men’s four 
with Husky boatmates Adam 
Krol ’22 and Peter Lancashire ’21, 
coached by UW assistant coach 
Sergio Espinoza. 

But Jack doesn’t shy away from 
expressing his gratitude toward 
everyone who has helped him in his rowing journey, 
especially Men’s Rowing Head Coach Michael Callahan. 

“I look up to him so much; it’s hard to explain. He brings 
a level of excellence to everything.” 

Jack is also thankful for his teammates. “They’re such 
a remarkable group of dedicated, hard-working guys. 
There’s a defining culture of inspiration and motivation; 
it’s an exceptional place,” Jack says.

In a group of 50 men competing against one another, 
they all recognize at the end of the day they’re in 
the same boat, he adds. “We’re all fighting for seats, 
but we settle it out on the water. There’s never any 
animosity; we come together for dinner and simply 
enjoy each other.” 

Aside from receiving an amazing education, 
Jack believes time management is something 
the UW has helped him master. By finding 
calm in the chaos, Jack can manage his studies, 
nutrition and competing — skills that will 
benefit him in future endeavors. 

“I’ll be graduating in the spring, and there seems 
to be this pressure of having the next thing 
lined up; I’m confident that whatever I pursue, 
I’m well prepared,” he notes.

Although Jack isn’t overthinking his next steps, 
he likes the idea of possibly doing search and 
rescue; something that matches the excitement 
and challenges of his time at the UW.

Washington women’s rowing on the top of the podium at the 2021 Pac-12 Championship.

Head Coach Michael Callahan with Gert-Jan Van Doorn ‘22, 
Logan Ullrich ‘23, Jack Walkey ‘23 and Mattijs Holler ‘22 after 
winning the Visitors Challenge Cup at Henley Royal Regatta, 
setting a new course record.

Zach Casler, Logan Ullrich and Jack Walkey set the fastest  
ever coxed pair record around the Webster Point Lighthouse. 
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Annual Endowment
Payout

$456,912 
2017–18

$533,410 
2018–19

$531,625 
2020–21

$500,200 
2019–20

$538,640 
2021–22
Projected

Rowing donors continue to provide unparalleled 
support for Husky Athletics with 

731 

households that traditionally have supported  
Rowing donating to Huskies All In,  

the umbrella One Team initiative that  
supported all 22 teams and programs.

Donors Go All In for the Huskies!
Thank you for supporting Washington Rowers and all student-athletes!

You stepped up on Husky Giving Day  
to donate in honor of Washington Rowing  

as supporters gave 138 gifts totaling 

$88,000 
to support student-athletes. 

Of all 22 Husky teams,  
Rowing finished first  

in total dollars raised and  
third in number of gifts.

Washington Rowing Donors

619
2020–21415

2017–18

610
2018–19 497

2019–20

731
2021–22

Market Value of 
Washington Rowing 
Endowments

$17,580,787 
JULY 1, 2022

$11,471,986 
JULY 1, 2018

$13,677,180
JULY 1, 2019

$18,975,320 
JULY 1, 2021

$13,787,039 
JULY 1, 2020

Living the Legacy
PRIZE RECRUIT JENNI HOGAN PAYS IT FORWARD

A teenager growing up in 
Adelaide, Australia, Jenni 
Hogan was originally a 

basketball player — until Australia 
won the bid for the 2000 Olympic 
Games. A national search for 
Olympic hopefuls and future 
gold medalists was underway. 
Jenni eagerly embraced a series 
of athletic tests designed to 
determine which athletes were 
best suited for each Olympic sport. 
Her physiology and extra-long arm 
span sealed the deal. Jenni became 
a rower.

At 18, Jenni earned a spot on the 
Australian team invited to partic-
ipate in the Windermere Cup at 
Washington. Standing on the 
Montlake Bridge and gazing into 
the storied Cut, she was offered a 
life-changing full-ride scholarship 
from UW coach Eleanor McElvaine. 
Jenni moved to Seattle with $2,000 
to her name that she had saved 
from her job waiting tables and her 
journey as a Husky began. 

The first six months of Jenni’s time at 
the UW were challenging. She wasn’t 
accustomed to losing and realized 
she had to adjust her mindset.  

“Once I discovered the only right 
way is your team’s way, that’s when 
I started winning again,” the 2002 
graduate says.

As one of 80 women in the trenches 
working hard and sacrificing for 
the benefit of two boats, the team 
culture soon became ingrained in 
Jenni, who became team captain her 
senior year.  

“I learned about being competitive 
with yourself — always pushing that 
edge to improve, and then elevating 
those around you to do better,” 
she explains. That mindset helped 
Jenni and her teammates win four 
consecutive Pac-10 Conference 
Championships and two NCAA titles.  

Jenni embeds that collaborative 
philosophy into her work life 
and has remained steadfast in 
uplifting those around her. She 
is a successful entrepreneur with 
several businesses of her own. 

Jenni emphasizes the power of 
being part of the Washington 
Women’s Rowing alumni network. 

1944 – 2022
Richard “Dick” Hanson
IN MEMORIAM   Honoring the legacy of Husky Rowers

Some of Dick Hanson’s fondest memories were 
of his time with UW Rowing in the early 1960s. 

Though he didn’t graduate as a Husky, he made the 
most of his freshman and sophomore years on the 
UW Rowing Team and was recognized as one of 
their most steady oarsmen. He proudly rowed the 
No. 7 oar for the UW freshman crew in their victory 
over the University of California in 1962. 

After graduating from WSU, Dick taught math 
at McIlvaigh Jr. High and Lincoln High School in 

“It feels like a big family;  
they’ll always be there  
for you,” Jenni smiles. “Even after you 
leave it’s something you think about 
every day. That level of excellence 
becomes part of who you are; it doesn’t 
feel like a choice.” 

While at the UW, Jenni made it her goal  
to donate a boat one day. 

“When I first saw the caliber of resources 
the UW had at its disposal, it was jaw- 
dropping. I was used to these old wooden 
boats. It made me realize how much 
we rely on donations and the alumni 
for equipment,” She says. Twenty years 
later, Jenni has reached her goal. Her 
$50,000 donation to the Title IX Legacy 
endowment will support the women’s 
team operating budget. A newly crafted 
boat will be commissioned in May and 
carry her name. 

In a parting word for future donors, 
Jenni’s advice is to “sit with what’s right  
for you, but don’t put it off. Life’s too 
short to wait.”

Tacoma. During the summer 
he enjoyed building houses 
and apartment complexes. 
Dick loved playing golf, watching Zags 
basketball, learning about his ancestors 
and creating his family tree, happy hours 
on his back porch, traveling with his wife, 
watching his grandchildren play sports, 
making lefse for the holidays, time with 
friends and spending his retirement days 
in sunny Arizona watching sunsets. 

Annual Fund Donations

$617K
2020–21

$708K
2017–18

$630K
2018–19

$543K
2019–20

$746K
2021–22
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A Tradition of Innovation
By Michael Callahan 
Head Coach, Washington Men’s Rowing

On the Shoulders of the Sisterhood
By Yasmin Farooq 
Head Coach, Washington Women’s Rowing

Shooting has wrapped on the “Boys in the Boat” film, but 
before the last day on location in Berkshire, England, 
the UW Rowing team had the chance to visit the set and 
meet the cast and director George Clooney. Production 
designer, Kalina Ivanov, was excited to give the team  
a tour of the film’s version of the ASUW Shell House.  
She and her team built it on location — beam by beam — 
according to the shell house’s original plans. 

The team’s visit lifted spirits on set after a long shoot. And, 
it may have inspired the rowing team as well, as the men’s 
four went on to set a new record at the Henley Royal 
Regatta days later.

W hen the wind’s against 
you, when your opponent 
inches ahead, when you 

think you have nothing left to give …  
you persevere and push through. 
And if you’re one of the mighty 
women of Washington, you emerge 
ever stronger. Those qualities of 
resilience, strength and tenacity are 
part of the legacy of our program. 
And so are you.

Over the past year, despite the 
chaos of a (hopefully) waning 
pandemic, our Washington Rowing 
community remained steadfastly by 
our side. Your support enabled us 
to transcend the tough times and to 
overcome adversity like generations 
of Husky rowers have done before 
us. We gained strength from you. 
We persevered because of you. We 
were filled with gratitude to have 
the best boathouse, the best rowing 
setting and the best donors and 
fans who stand with us, win or lose. 
Thank you.

As we look ahead to the new 
season, we’re already off to an 
incredible start! Our young team 

finished third among 29 boats in 
the Championship Eights at the 
Head of the Charles Regatta in 
October. With a record-high 17 
graduates last year — including half 
the squad who competed in the 
NCAA championships — our lack of 
veteran rowers is balanced by the 
team’s unwavering commitment 
and belief in each other. As fifth 
year coxswain Nina Castagna said 
after the Head of the Charles race:

“In our minds, today was the 
first chance for us to show what 
the Women of Washington are 
looking to do this year. We’ve got 
a young team and have only been 
together about a month now, so 
we know there’s plenty of work to 
do, but that doesn’t make today 
any less exciting. There wasn’t any 
big move in the middle to speed 
us up, just a true commitment to 
each other that helped drive us to 
the line. We’re hoping to continue 
to strengthen that commitment 
this season so that we can do 

something extraordinary 
with the rest of this year.”

Veterans like Nina and co-commo-
dores McKenna Bryant ‘22 and Tory 
Park ‘23 bring great leadership to all 
the enthusiastic underclasswomen 
and walk-ons on our team. Our 
youth is no roadblock to building 
a winning culture in Conibear and 
developing championship boats.

We also remain cognizant that 
every successful Washington 
woman rower today stands on 
the shoulders of the sisterhood of 
years past. During this yearlong 
celebration of Title IX, every time 
we race, our boat names will 
celebrate your contributions and 
those women who helped create 
the opportunities we have today. 
From the Title IX Sisterhood and 
Title IX Legacy (both donated and 
inspired by the Women of the 70s), 
to the Dottie Simpson, Kit Green 
and Jenni Hogan, we will honor the 
contributions of all the women who 
came before us. We will persevere 
because you showed us how.

I see the Husky Clipper — the shell 
the “Boys in the Boat” rowed 
to Olympic victory — every day. 

The boat hangs from the rafters of 
Conibear Shellhouse, a reminder of 
the beauty of rowing, the individual 
character built through the sport 
and the teamwork that binds our 
generations together.

The historic shell is also a reminder 
of something else: innovation. 
George Pocock built the shell in 
1936; when it came out of his shop 
there was nothing in the world 
like it. Lighter and stronger than 
other racing shells, it captured 
crowds when it was unwrapped in 
Berlin. George Pocock’s legacy as 
an innovator and global leader is 
still an integral part of Washington 
Rowing and who we are today.  

This legacy continued with Hiram 
Conibear — our founder. The 
inventor of the “Conibear stroke,” 
Coach Conibear never stopped 
pushing limits. It was he who 

introduced women 
to Washington 
Rowing in 1903, 
decades before our 
competitors even 
admitted women 
to their schools. 
Positive change 
was a constant 
with Coach 
Conibear, and I can 
only imagine the 
joy he would find 
in celebrating the 
50th anniversary 
of Title IX and 
the incredible, 
unmatched history of our 
Washington women’s program.

Today, the collegiate sports 
landscape is changing, and we 
need to change with it. We need to 
beat our competitors by intro-
ducing new strategies in recruiting 
communications, opening access 
to academic opportunities for 

top-level students and focusing our 
budget on scholarships for young 
people who represent our program 
and its ethos.

Our willingness to innovate cannot 
stop at recruiting. We must continue 
to lead the country in the devel-
opment and promotion of rowing. 
Previous gifts from our community 
have given us many firsts: our 
state-of-the-art starting platform, 
leading-edge digital/drone coverage 
for races, high-tech post-practice 
compression recovery sleeves, the 
Windermere Cup night sprints, and 
constant evaluation technology for 
maximizing coxswain/rower/coach 
communication.  In many of these 
examples, we either designed and/
or developed technology ourselves 
or were early adopters. In every case, 
our ability to lead and innovate was 
partially or fully funded through 
gifts. We need your help this year to 
continue to innovate at this level.

We — as a team and community 
committed to this program —  
do not sit still. We don’t wait to 
see what others do. We take 
on challenges and lead. That is 
our tradition of innovation, and 
we do it together. Thank you for 
being a big part of who we are 
and supporting this program that 
binds us together through tradition 
and the continued drive toward 
excellence on and off the water.

“Boys In the Boat” Movie Update
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Washington Rowing Endowments
When you establish an endowment to support scholarships or program expenses, you provide an everlasting source of 
funding to support the student-athletes of Washington Rowing. The principal of your endowment gift remains intact, while 
the interest gives us perpetual annual funding that we can rely on. You may choose to set up an endowment to honor the 
legacy of a loved one or to highlight someone’s passion for UW Rowing. To learn more, contact Lee Grever at 206.399.0283 
or lgrever@uw.edu.

Charles M. Applegate Crew Endowment

Jo-Anne Applegate Endowed Women’s Rowing Scholarship

James and Marjorie Beardsley Scholarship Endowment  
for Husky Crew

Doug and Nancy Boyden Men’s Rowing Scholarship 
Endowment

Boys in the Boat Endowment

John D. Bracken Scholarship Fund

Class of ‘67 Men’s Crew Endowed Fund

Class of ‘76 Endowed Men’s Crew Scholarship

Class of ‘82 Scholarship Endowment for Men’s Rowing

Crew Scholarship and Contingency Fund 

James S. and Elree Eagleson Crew Endowment

Dick Erickson Endowed Crew Scholarship

The Fowler Family Men’s Rowing Endowed Fund

Wayne E. and Stella S. Graham Crew Endowment Fund

Kit Green Endowed Fund for Women’s Rowing

Jan and Dan Harville Endowed Fund for Women’s Rowing 

Chuck Holtz Endowed Men’s Crew Scholarship

Hughes Family Endowed Women’s Rowing Scholarship

John W. and Rosalind Jacobi Endowed Men’s Crew Scholarship

Clarence B. Lafromboise Men’s Crew Endowed Scholarship

Jean K. Lafromboise Scholarship for Men’s Crew

Michael S. Lafromboise Memorial Fund

Carl and Louise Lovsted Endowed Scholarship

Carl M. and Louise C. Lovsted Endowed Crew Scholarship

Thomas W. McCurdy Memorial Fund

Dave McLean Memorial Endowed Scholarship

Diane Miller-Ross Memorial Endowment

John H. and Luanne Isom Mills Endowed Crew Scholarship

Naden Family Endowment for Husky Crew

Blake Nordstrom Memorial Endowed Rowing Scholarship

The Kari Osterhaug Endowed Scholarship for Women’s Crew

Ron and Jayne Ranheim Men’s Rowing Endowed Fund

Jon Runstad 2008 Endowed Scholarship for Men’s Rowing

Jon Runstad Endowed Scholarship for Men’s Rowing

Slepyan Family Endowed Crew Fund

William J. Snider Endowed Athletic Scholarship

Title IX Legacy Endowment 

Alison and Brian Urback Crew Endowment

Washington Rowing Stewards Endowment

Willard Wakeman Endowed Men’s Crew Scholarship

Wilkerson Family Scholarship Endowment  
for Husky Athletics

John W. Zevenbergen Jr. Endowed Scholarship  
for Men’s Rowing

WE GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGE OUR EXISTING ENDOWMENTS AND THEIR DONORS

Market value of Washington 
Rowing endowments:

$17,580,787
Annual endowment payout:

$538,640
To support an endowment, go to 
UWTyeeClub.org, click on DONATE  
at the top right, then search for the 
endowment by name.

Fiscal Year Donors
JULY 1, 2021 – JUNE 30, 2022
This list includes past donors to Washington Rowing who contributed to the Annual Drive, 
Endowments and Special Projects.

Margaret Achterman

George & Barbara Akers

Scott & Suzie Alan

Crystal & Kenneth 
Alexander

Richard & Lisa Altig

Debra Ambrose

Matthew Andersen

Jeffrey Andrilenas

Anonymous GIfts–Friends

Penelope Armstrong

David Aron

Hank & Janis Arviso

J. Wendy Austin

Robin Baches

Nancy Baggott &  
Robert Johnson

John Baker

James & Linda Baker

Ryan & Danilee Baldwin

Ronald & Vickie Barela

Floyd Barker

Allison Barstow

John & Michele Barth

Andrea Bartholick Pace

Carol Batchelder

Andrew Beaton & 
Genevieve Patterson

Donald Berard

Michael Bergman

David Berkey

Glenn Biernacki

Cynthia Biles

Robert & Elizabeth Block

Richard Bockemuehl

Kelly Bond

Paul & Marjorie Boothe

Debra Brand

Donald Brennan

David Bridges

Jim & Teresa Bridges

Sarah Bridges

Timothy Brislin

Dale & Sally Brooks

Austin Brooks

Katie Broom

Angharad Broughton

Christopher Browne & 
Stephanie Mulvey

Alan & Jody Browning

Alan Burch

Tom & Linda Burley

Patrick & Katherine Burns

Dale & Melody Burson

Margaret Buse

Erik Byers &  
Janine Rush-Byers

William Byrd

Jack Caldwell

Lisa Caldwell

Melissa Calkins

Ann & Paul Callahan

Michael & Joanna Callahan

Paul & Ann Callahan

Steve Cameron

Redge & Sarabeth Campbell

CrisMarie Campbell & 
Susan Clarke

Robert & Ann Campbell

Alanya Cannon &  
Derek Sheen

Eric & Susan Carlson

Kevin & Maribeth Carlton

William & Sharon Carter

Jon Carver

Charles Castellow & 
Maurine Jeude

Katherine Cato

Melissa Chadwick

Michelle Chan

Prasanna Chandran

Jennifer Chartraw

David Chiappetta

Jeffrey & Janee Christianson

Robert & Erin Christie

Anne Christie

Charles & Martha Clapp

Gayle Clark

Doug & Constance Clarke

Dana & Bart Cocales

Matthew & Amy Cockburn

W. Mitchell & Marsha 
Cogdill

William & Mary Collins

John & Emily Collins

Graciela Conde

Stephen Connolly

Lois Coonc

Toby Cooper

Kelly Corcoran &  
Drew Fowler

Thomas Corning

Jerry & Sue Corr

William Cotter

Tom Naden ‘50, George Naden ‘74 and Al Erickson ‘82 
at the Washington Rowing Alumni BBQ.
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William Jackman

Floyd & Sharon Jackson

Foteini Jacobson

Michael Jeffers &  
Hope Aldrich

Galen Jefferson &  
Bruce Campbell

Nicole Jensen

Mathis Jessen

Viola Joan McNeil

Laurence & Carol Johnson

Michael & Lisete Johnson

Guy Joslin

Judith & Wilbur Jurden

John Kalin

Lynne Kalina

Robert & Eleanor Karrer

Ishleen Kaur

Kimberly Kennedy &  
Derek Devries

Nathan & Kristi Kile

David Kinley

William Kinnune

Lisa & Michael Kirschner

John Kitson

Barbara Knapp

Christopher & Holly Knapp

Charles Knoll

Karen Koon

Gary Kranc

Cynthia Kranc

Lawrence & Debra Krissek

Melody & David Kroeger

Ante Kusurin

Joseph Ladley

Edwin Lagerquist

Ashley Lane

Greg Larson

Kimberlee & John Lawrence

James Lea

Michael & Katharine Leff

Tom Lehmann

Dennis Lien

Sandra Lindquist

Kristofor Lindquist &  
Angela Ladenburg

John Linvog

Bryce & Phyllis Little

Bruce Lofgren

Carey Lohrenz

Sara Lopez &  
Eleanor McElvaine

Robert Lorenz

James & Therese Louie

Carl & Carrie Lovsted

Lovsted Family Trust

Kirsten & Ned Lumpkin

John & Jane Lundin

Sharon Lyson

Mary Macala

Barbara & Roger 
MacDonald

Alan Mackenzie

Elijah Maesner

Charles & Melissa Malley

Aleksander Malowany

SueAnn Manipon-Hook

Daniel Mannisto

Claire Marion

Cheryl Marks

Phoebe Marks-Nicholes

Carol Marks-Nicholes

Maritza Martel

Anthony Matan

Sigurd & Cynthia Mathisen

Jim & Lynn Maxwell

David & Jan McClinton

Peter McCorkell

Julie McDonald

Jean & Michael McElroy

Darren & Lori McEuin

John & Veronica McGlenn

Gale & Carolyn McGrath

Jack McPherson

Richard & Janell McPherson

P. Douglas & Thelma 
McTavish

Mark Mead & Sue Sedory

Craig & Janice Mendenhall

Charles Mertel

Richard & Janis Miller

Lee & Sheila Miller

Erik Miller

Tiffany Miller Campbell

Thomas & Martha Mills

Paula Mitchell

Daniel Monte

Michael & Teresa Moore

Hugh & Michelle Morris

Thomas & Kate Morton

Herbert & Irene Moss

Siri Moss & Michael Kesler

Jonathan Murai

Philip Murphy

Mary Murray

Jeffrey & Kourtney Myers

E. Thomas Naden

George & Ellen Naden

Charles Naden

Bruce & Carleen Naito

Carol & Timothy Neal

Brett Newlin

Sean & Sarah Newsum

Peter & Claire Nichols

Kristine Norelius &  
Brian Faller

Mikal & Amy Norman

Robert & Susan Northfield

Michael & Laurie Nykreim

Christopher O’Brien

Michael & Penny O’Byrne

Courtney O’Connor

John & Lindy Odland

Daniel & Amy Ojserkis

Samuel Ojserkis

Robert & Susan Okazaki

Richard & Carol Olson

Steve & Madeline Olwin

Gail Cottle

Ann Coulthard

Rafael & Kathy Dagang

Benjamin Dagang

Lance Daul

Tyler Davidson

Brian & Cairns Dempsey

Peter Dengenis

Dale & Jeanett DePriest

Charles Desiderio & 
Alexandra O’Reilly

Joseph DeVleming

Robert & Connie Diehl

Leah Downey

Dan & Ann Doyle

Michael Doyle

Holly Drapp

James & Kathleen Drapp

Gail Duffey

Michael Duffy &  
Kerry Price-Duffy

Valerie DuMond

Patrick & Susan Dunn

Blake Eagle

John Easterbrooks

Hailey Echan

James & Cynthia Edwards

Edward & Deanna Eklund

Scott Eklund

Linda Elsner

Kimberley Elting &  
Stewart Cohen

Kyle & Kathleen Enger

James Entringer &  
Susan Davidson

William Erdly

Larry & Shirley Erickson

Raymond Eriksen

Sergio Espinoza

Yasmin Farooq

Michael Farooq

Randy Farrell

Chanel & Pat Federspiel

Tinamarie Feil

Byron & Bettie Fellows

Carl & Glenda Fennema

Rosemary Fetten

William & Debbie Fetterley

Peter Fiore

Terry Fisk & Julia Fowler

Andrea Flint

Mark & Sharon Florer

Gregory & Carol Foltz

Linda & Bert Fornaciari

Kelly Foster

Anna & W. Scott Fowler

John Fraker

Jesse & Catherine Franklin

Denise Friend

Kurt & Jill Frost

Lex & Ann Marie Gamble

Zovig Garboushian

Julie Gardner

Camille & David Garrett

Scott & Caitlin Gault

Natasha Gay

Darrell Gee

Jeffrey Gibbs

Erik & Margaret Giesa

Ross Gilmour

Jeffrey Gingold

Anne Gittinger

Gary & Vicki Glant

Caryn Gold

Philip Gold

Marilynn Goo & Michael Sill

Rachel Goodstein

Stephen Grant

Gayle Graves-Embly

Lyndon & Nancy Gray

Thomas & Nanci Green

Michelle Green

Richard Greene

Andrew & Hillary Greene

David Greif

Robert Griffiths

Gordon Gruendell

Erika Gudmundsson

Ivar Gunderson

Whit Hammond & Hana Trnka 

Kevin & Kimberlee Hansen

Jeffrey Hawes &  
Lisa Reynvaan-Hawes

Charles & Robin Hayes

David & Lynne Hazel

Jon & Erika Hedegard

Kristin & Erik Helgerson

Patrick & Barbara Hepler

Thomas & Mary Herche

Sidney Herness &  
John Wesley Ellingson

Michael Hess

Duane & Susan Hoekstra

Todd Hoekstra

Bob Hoffman &  
Elisabeth Ulrich-Hoffman

Charles Hole & Anne 
Jozaitis-Hole

Robert & Kathryn Holert

George & Teresa Holland

F. Ross Holmstrom

William Howe & Maroulla How

Perry Huang

William Hudson

Anna & James Huffman

Jennifer Huffman

Jay Hulbert

Susan & D. Daniel Hunt

Greg & Amy Hunter

Robert Hyslop

Ronald Jackman

Gabby Engel ‘25, Shakira Mirfin ‘25, Abby Adebiyi ‘23, Nina Castagna ‘22,  
Aisha Rocek ‘25, Allison Jakeway ‘26, Nikki Martincic ‘23, Isabella Peters ‘26  
and Cora Madison ‘26 after winning the 2022 Spike Eikum.

Brett Newlin ‘05 two-time Olympian at HOCR.



VOLUNTEER —  
WE WANT YOU! 
From the excitement of the Windermere Cup to the 
inspiration of the Varsity Boat Club Banquet, you can 
be front and center with Washington Rowing when 
you volunteer.

Volunteering is a great way to have an “all-access” pass 
to UW races and see them from a different perspective. 
There are lots of ways for you to get involved.

One of our most crucial needs for volunteers comes 
on race days, when we call on as many as 50 volun-
teers. Assignments include using an iPad to time races, 
being a stake boat holder at the starting platform, 
helping spot finish order at the finish line and being 
a finish line flagger. We also ask volunteers to take 
on safety and driving duties, such as monitoring the 
warm-up area, assisting with get back/row backs and 
driving a referee launch.

Most volunteer positions require no previous experience.  
Launch drivers do need to have coaching or boating 
experience and attend a brief training. 

We also need volunteers for the Banquet, Class Day 
Cruise, Class Day BBQ and the Windermere Cup 
Stewards’ Tent. We welcome inquiries about serving  
on the Board of Stewards.

If you are interested in volunteering, please  
contact Julia Paulsen, Director of Operations,  
at juliap44@uw.edu or 206-321-6580.
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Elizabeth & Thomas 
Ormond

Shyril O’Steen

John & Ingrid Osterhaug

Teresa & Donal O’Sullivan

Donna Oswald

Christie & James Park

Victoria Park

Julie Parker &  
Bruce Amundson

Carolyn Patten & Eric Topp

Jodi Patzer

Scott Paulsen

Roger Payne

Ann & Harold Pebbles

Dena Peel

Andre Perez

Alexander Perkins

Thomas Perko

Franco Pessoa

Jordan & Kimberly Petram

James Phegley

Dwight Phillips

Colin & Sarah Phillips

C. Michael & Anne Pickles

Brooke Pierson

David & Deborah Pistoresi

William & Mary Pitlick

Donna & Carl Platou

Alexis Pong

Dixie Porter

Dale & Joann Potter

M. Jane Powers

J. Scott Pritchard

James Pugel & Erin Overbey

John Pulos &  
Carol Woodward

Megan & Greg Pursell

David Querubin

Pieter Quinton

Mark & Brooke Raleigh

Albert & Ann Ramos

Dr. Paul & Dr. Bonnie 
Ramsey

Frederic & Susan Raney

Kathleen & Will Raskob

Jeffrey & Suzanne Reade

Theodore Redman

Carolyn Rees

Jerry & Nancy Reid

Katherine Reinke

Kent Renshaw

William Revere

Michael Riley &  
Robin Shapiro

Harald Ritter

Jennifer Robinson

Scott Roesch &  
Pondra Perkins

David & Liza Rost

Roy & Sally Rubin

Jon & Judy Runstad

Joseph & Kathy Ryan

Daniel & Ann Marie 
Safranek

Gints & Elena Salaks

Kasey Sancewich

James & Valori Sarikas

Mark Sawyer & Jill Zinn

Pat & John Sayre

Donald Scales

Tabea Schendekehl

Scott & Julia Schmidt

James Schneider

Marcus Schneider

Kara Schocken-Aborn & 
Jonathan Aborn

Marc Schuil

Bruce & Christine Schwager

Jason Scott

George Teasdale

Jessica Thoennes

Anne Thomas

Beryl Thompson

Rex & Roslyn Thompson

Jennifer Thompson &  
Chris Grothkopp

Courtney Thompson

Stephen & Rachel Todd

Carolynn Trimble

Patrick Trudell

Julie & Michael Truskowski

Joshua Tufts

Mark & Debbie Tuller

Brian & Alison Urback

Michael Urness &  
Cathy Leonhardt

Tara Vagen

Adam & Darla Van Winkle

Melissa Vandermeij-
Reisinger

Joseph Velling

Trevor & Meg Vernon

Barbara & John Vynne

Sue Walden

Ronald & Margaret Walker

K. Dee & Sally Walker

Julia & Darcy Walker

Andrew Walker

Jack Walkey

Helen Wall

William & Melissa Walsh

Wilbur & Nancy Washburn

Richard Wasserman

Max & Sandra Wells

Bart Wenstrom &  
Adrienne Hunter

Leslie White

Joseph & Robin Wilcox

Ronald & Barbara 
Wilderman

Charles & Traci Williams

Michael & Sarah Williams

Richard & Sarah Williams

Eugene & Linda Williamson

Judith & Ray Willman

Wayne Wilson

David Wilson

Ray Wimberley

Patrick Wolfe &  
Mary Kelly-Wolfe

Carolyn & Jonathan Wood

Charles & Ann Wright

John & Lynn Wunsch

John & Lynn Wunsch 
Revocable Trust

Lisa Yakovenko

Frank & Susan Young

Charles Young &  
Maureen Swift

Adrienne Zachary

Andrew Zagars

Salomon Zamora

John & Nancy Zevenbergen

Jake Zier

Gregory Zinter

Les & Connie Seelye

Kestas Sereiva

Douglas & Shirley Shaffer

Kenneth Shang & Mari Hattori

Rick Sharp

Keith Shaw

Eric & Holly Shilling

Dorothy Simdars

Preston & Jill Simmons

Larry Simonson

Brooks & Kathleen Simpson

Kriss Sjoblom & Wendy Kaiser

Karen Sjolseth

David & Judith Skartvedt

K. Byron Skubi & Jane Mays

Barbara Smart

Curtis & Ruby Smith

Alan & Colleen Smith

Patricia Smith

Katie Smith

Lynn Smith

Jack & Shirley Sonnichsen

Jeffrey Speakes & Speaks

Robert Squires

Jack Stecher

Lisa & Greg Stecker

Trisha Steidl

Dennis & Joanne Steinman

Matthew Stewart

Elizabeth & John Stillings

Robert Stowell

Jeffrey Sturlaugson

Elaine Surbeck

Katherine & Burleigh Surbeck

Robert & Mary Svendsen

Ann & Alan Switzer

Colin & Wendy Sykes

Thomas & Leetra Taylor

Julie Taylor

David Taylor

Trudy & Jeffrey Taylor
Washington Rowing women’s freshmen celebrate after 
being crowned Head of the Cake Champions.
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Seattle, WA 98195-4080 USA

2022-2023 Washington Rowing Schedule

Check www.gohuskies.com for schedule updates

SAVE THE DATE: 
February 1st: 	Washington Rowing Stewards  

‘All Call’ Meeting 

February 4th: 	Women’s Alumnae Brunch
March 17th: 	 Varsity Boat Club Banquet
March 19th: 	 Class Day Races and Cruise

SQUAD RACE DATE LOCATION

Women’s Rowing Burnaby Lake Small Boat Regatta Saturday, October 1st 2022 Burnaby, BC CAN

Men/Women’s Rowing Head of the Charles Regatta Sunday, October 23rd 2022 Boston, MA

Men/Women’s Rowing Class Day Regatta Saturday, March 18th 2023 Seattle, WA

Women’s Rowing Husky Open Saturday, March 25th 2023 Seattle, WA

Women’s Rowing San Diego Crew Classic Fri, Sat, Sun March 30th –  
April 2nd 2023 San Diego, CA

Men’s Rowing Brown/Yale Dual Fri, Sat March 30th –  
April 1st 2023 Sarasota, FL

Men’s Rowing Collegiate Covered Bridge Regatta Saturday, April 8th 2023 Dexter Lake, OR

Men/Women’s Rowing California Dual Saturday, April 22nd 2023 Seattle, WA 

Men/Women’s Rowing Opening Day/ Windermere Cup Regatta Saturday, May 6th 2023 Seattle, WA

Men/Women’s Rowing Pac-12 Championship Sunday, May 14 2023 Dexter Lake, OR

Women’s Rowing NCAA Championship Fri, Sat, Sun May 26-28th 2023 Camden, NJ

Men’s Rowing IRA Championship Fri, Sat, Sun June 2-4th 2023 Princeton, NJ

PH
O

TO
: A

lik
a 

Je
nn

er


